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INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE: 	June 16, 2016
TO:	Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chair, County Board of Supervisors	
Michael Mayo, Sr., Chair, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee	
Peggy A West, Chair, Finance and Audit Committee							
FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:	REQUEST TO RELEASE ALLOCATED CONTINGENCY ACCOUNT WITHIN THE 2016 AIRPORT BUDGET FOR CONSULTING SERVICES RELATED TO TIMMERMAN AIRPORT
POLICY
An amendment to the County Executive’s 2016 Recommended Budget placed funds for consulting services related to Timmerman airport into an allocated contingency account to be allocated by the County Board of Supervisors.
BACKGROUND
The 2016 Adopted Budget included an amendment with $250,000 for consulting services related to Timmerman Airport. The funds were placed in an allocated contingency account within the Airport budget, and these funds may be allocated by the County Board of Supervisors after the appointment of a permanent Airport Director and a report reaffirming the need for the study as well as its specific scope.
The Airport Director has determined that an airport business plan is essential in planning for the future of Timmerman Airport.  Sound business planning will provide the Airport Director with tools to make informed business decisions relating to the operation, management, and future direction of Timmerman. The scope of the business plan will include development of business goals, objectives, and action plans for Timmerman’s General Aviation aeronautic activity, real estate, and non-aeronautic business opportunities. 
RECOMMENDATION
It is requested that the County Board of Supervisors allocate the $250,000 from the allocated contingency account to enable the Airport Director to proceed with a Timmerman business plan. 
This request is contingent on approval of a separately submitted appropriation transfer request to increase Timmerman’s professional services expenditure authority by $250,000 and recognizing an offsetting reduction in the allocated contingency.  
There will be no tax levy impact from this transfer.
Prepared by:	Karen Freiberg, Deputy Airport Director-Finance & Administration
Approved by:
____________________________				
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation		

CC:	James Martin, Director of Administration, Department of Transportation			Ismael Bonilla, Director, General Mitchell International Airport
	Steve Kreklow, Director, DAS – PSB						
Charles Baker, Airport Accounting Manager				
Janelle Jensen, Sr. Committee Coordinator, Finance and Audit Committee 	
Shanin Brown, Committee Coordinator, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee
	

